
Molina’s Continuity of Care 
Molina implementation
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Latest 
Updates 

◼Molina’s contract allows for a continuity of care 
period, during which all services rendered to a 
member by their provider will be paid, even if the 
provider isn’t yet listed in Molina’s network. 

◼Molina’s continuity of care period extends until 
September 30, 2023 

◼During the continuity of care period,  Molina:

◼ Honor all authorization and plans of care 
approved by AGP and ITC.

◼ Waiver Prior Authorization for the first 90 
days of implementation (with certain 
exceptions).

◼ Reimbursed out of network providers at 100% 
of the Medicaid fee schedule.
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Next Steps
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Molina’s continuity of care period 
will end September 30, 2023. 

Effective October 1, 2023 

• Molina will start reimbursing out of network 
providers at 80% of the Medicaid fee schedule.

• Out of network providers will be required to submit 
prior authorizations before delivering services to a 
Molina member.

• Providers will be required to seek authorizations for 
services that services and procedures that require 
prior authorizations.  The services and procedures 
requiring authorization are found on Molina’s 
website:

https://www.molinahealthcare.com/members/ia/en-
us/health-care-professionals/home.aspx

Molina Provider Services Contact Center

(844) 236-1464

https://www.molinahealthcare.com/members/ia/en-us/health-care-professionals/home.aspx
https://www.molinahealthcare.com/members/ia/en-us/health-care-professionals/home.aspx


Questions?
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